Message from the Secretary

Dear Colleague,

It is a special moment for all of us on the eve of launching of our official journal- "International Journal of Phonosurgery and Laryngology".

The Association of Phonosurgeons of India (APSI) in less than a decade made remarkable progress in academics and organizational activities in such a short span. Our membership strength has grown leaps and bounds over the years.

Rapidly expanding speciality of laryngology and voice pathology in India prompted the need for a forum where both laryngologists and speech and language pathologists could share their experiences and publish their work. This journal promises to provide the platform, which would showcase the conglomeration of ideas and works.

Our Association is now officially recognized by World Voice Consortium; therefore this journal would play the role of global boardroom to share our experiences with rest of the world.

I congratulate the editor-in-chief Dr PSN Murthy, whose untiring efforts have made the launch of our journal possible today.

I hope this peer-reviewed journal will enrich the relevant section of World medical literature.

Amitabh Roychoudhari

Honorary Secretary Association of Phonosurgeons of India Kolkata, West Bengal, India e-mail: aroychoudhury@yahoo.com

